11.

COUNCIL REPRESENTATION ON OUTSIDE ORGANISATIONS -
CHRISTCHURCH CIVIC MUSIC COUNCIL

Officer responsible Author
Community Relations Manager Julie Sadler, DDI 941-8438

The purpose of this report is to seek approval to change the Council representative on the
Christchurch Civic Music Council.

At its meeting on 12 December 2001 the Council appointed a number of members and other persons
to represent it on a wide range of outside bodies. Councillor Carole Evans was appointed as the
Council’s representative on the Christchurch Civic Music Council.

The Music Council meets at 5pm on the first Friday of each month and as this time does not suit
Councillor Evans she has now advised Councillor James that she wishes to relinquish this
appointment.

The Music Council’s constitution provides that ‘so long as it shall consent to affiliation the Christchurch
City Council shall be affiliated with the (CMC) Council and shall be entitled to appoint three
representatives to the Council in addition to the Mayor of Christchurch who shall be a member
ex officio’.

The Council's representative does not however have to be an elected representative. Given this and
the fact that the Music Council would appreciate guidance and advice on the promotion and marketing
of their events it would seem more appropriate for a staff member to serve as the Council's
representative. The Arts Adviser, Marlene Le Cren, has indicated that she would be available to fill this
position.

Recommendation: That the Arts Adviser, Marlene Le Cren, be appointed as the Council's
representative on the Christchurch Civic Music Council.



Please Note
Please refer to the Council's minutes for the decision


